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For Immediate Release 

ASSISTANCE TO FIGHT AGAINST COVID-19 IN VIETNAM: 

JICA SUPPORTS CHO RAY HOSPITAL IN DEVELOPING “NOSOCOMIAL INFECTION 

CONTROL MANUAL” 

Ho Chi Minh City, June 3, 2020 - As an assistance to Vietnam’s countermeasures against the 

COVID-19, responding to requests from Vietnam’s medical institutes, JICA has decided to 

deliver a support package worth approximately 60 million yen in total to the Cho Ray Hospital 

(CRH) and another package worth approximately 20 million yen to six provincial centers of 

disease control* (CDCs). On June 3, 2020, the first part of the package including 2,000 copies 

of the Nosocomial Infection Control (NIC) Manual were handed over to CRH by JICA 

Vietnam Office. 

With technical inputs from JICA experts, CRH’s Department of Infection Control has 

developed this "NIC Manual". This manual is expected to improve the infection control 

activities of the Cho Ray Vietnam-Japan Friendship Hospital (CRH II) which is planned to be 

established in the coming time and 21 provincial hospitals in the Southern region, which are 

under CRH’s guidance and support. 

JICA has been supporting CRH to strengthen patient safety management, multi-professional 

approach and infection control through the Project for “Improvement of Hospital Management 

Competency” targeting at patient-oriented and high-quality medical services. The above-

mentioned support also helps to improve the hospital management capabilities that the project 

is aiming for.  

In August 2019, in order to strengthen NIC capacity of CRH, the JICA Project provided 

training on usage of personal protective equipment (PPE) to doctors and nurses of the hospital. 

Furthermore, just before the first confirmed patient of COVID-19 was admitted to CRH in 

January 2020, JICA experts had provided materials and conducted training sessions on NIC at 

CRH. 

Historically, Vietnam has been exposed to a variety of emerging infectious diseases, and 

therefore since 2006, JICA has been supporting National Institute of Hygiene and 

Epidemiology (NIHE) and the Ho Chi Minh Pasteur Institute (PIHCMC) with the installation 

and strengthening of biosafety level-three laboratories (BSL-3) that enable safe handling of 

these highly hazardous pathogens. Besides, JICA has also been supporting these institutes to 

strengthen their capacities of laboratory diagnosis for infectious pathogens. Based on those 

supports, NIHE and PIHCMC are actively testing COVID-19 these days.  
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Under the ongoing Project for “Capacity Development for Medical Laboratory Network on 

Biosafety and Examination of Highly Hazardous infectious Pathogens”, JICA experts are 

working with NIHE and PIHCMC to strengthen the examination capabilities and collaboration 

network of provincial CDCs in Vietnam. The support to strengthen capacity of laboratory 

diagnosis for infectious pathogens is to further enhance these activities and also helps to 

strengthen COVID-19 testing capacity of Vietnam. 

JICA, under the leadership of the Government of Japan, will continue to support the 

Government of Vietnam in increased preparedness to COVID-19. 

_______________________ 

*Nam Dinh, Ha Giang, Bac Giang, Vinh Phuc, Kien Giang, Tra Vinh Province 
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*For further information, please contact:  

JICA Vietnam Office 

11th Floor, Corner Stone Building, 16 Phan Chu Trinh Street, Hoan Kiem, Hanoi, Viet Nam 
Tel: (84-24) 3831 5005 (ext. 125) 

Ms. Le Quynh Anh (PR Officer) 


